DELTA ALPHA OF SIGMA NU

2235 Murray Hill Road Cleveland, Ohio 44106

20 November 1967

Dear Delta Alpha Alumnus:

Under the leadership of Commander Bob Bauder, Delta Alpha has had a very productive fall semester this year. The active membership is now fifty-seven, including the Spring, 1967, pledge class which was initiated in September. In addition, we have two new fall semester pledges:

Richard Pump James Skjervem Roselle, Illinois Cheyenne, Wyoming.

Pledge Pump currently has the high average on our intramural howling team.

In house elections for the fall semester Mark Frishberg is It. Commander, Frank Dunlevey is Treasurer, and Drew Barry is Recorder. Over the past summer, Brother Mike Meier was honored for his hard work at the 1967 College of Chapters in Lexington. Mike received a large trowel, the symbol of the convention.

Since the spring letter many brothers are holding new memberships or offices in campus organizations: Bill Feth and John Shields are in Blue Key; John Shields is chairman of the Mock Political Convention to be held in the spring; Ron Kolda is President and Mark Frishberg is Secretary of Alpha Chi Sigma; Bart Hubbard and Tom Esselman are co-rush chairmen and John Paul is Scribe in Theta Mau; John Shields is President and Jim Waldorf is Vice-President of the Case Men's Glee Club which also includes Sigma Nu's Bill Dornbush, Clauton Bromley, Boh Lattie, Bill Verdini, and Larry McCandlish; Dave Prezic is pledge mester in Eta Kappa Nu; and Ed Gesdorf is Vice-President of the Met Society. In addition, Charlie Barone is business manager of the Case Jazz Bond, Mark Frishberg is a cheerleader, and several brothers are currently on the staff of the Case Tech campus newspaper, including Tom Thomas, editor. In sports, Brothers Frank Steffy and Bruce Groberg played varsity soccer this fall for Case.

Special congratulations are extended from the chapter to sophomore Brother Clayton Bromley who was awarded the Cady Staley Prize at the Student's Convocation for having the highest average in last year's freshman class. Junior Merry Muttle led the house in sholarship with a perfect 4.0 average, to help Delta Alpha once again finish first in scholarship among the twelve Case fraternities for the Spring, 1967, semester.

by Hashway, Secretary of IFE.

In homecoming this year, Delta Alpha finished third in the float competition and our Queen candidate, Miss Patricia Chaney, was among the semi-finalists. The chapter feels honored to have been asked by the Salvation Army to again, as last year, man its Celebrity Corner kettle in Downtown Cleveland at East Ninth and Euclid Avenue for a day, which we plan to do in December. Our foster child Sau Sim, a ten year old girl in Hong Kong, is still receiving our financial support through the Foster Parents' Plan.

On the homefront, we now have a new basement workshop room completed as the pledge project of the Spring, 1967, pledge class. The workshop is proving to be a big help in building house projects and redecorating the chapter room in the basement. For the chapter room project, panelling is already on the walls, and plans are being made for shelves, a good used pool table, and a mural that will incorporate symbols of the fraternity.

Social Chairman John Paul would like to call everyone's attention to the Founders' Day Formal to be held December 15, 1967, at the Shaker House Motor Hotel in Northfield, Chio. A har for cocktails will open at 7:30pm, and dinner will be served at 8:30pm. The charge for the formal and dinner is \$12.00 per couple, and reservations should be made with Brother Paul at 721-2500 before December 9. Afterwards, a late evening, light refreshment buffet will be served at the fraternity house until 2:30am. The annual Christmas Party will be held at the house beginning at 8:30pm the following evening, Saturday, December 16.

Praternally,

David C. Braic

Tosph N Gaig

David C. Brezic

Joseph N. Crais

Alumni Contacts